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The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 12, 2020.  Members present:  Chairman, Donna Cooper, Vice-Chairman, Robert Hrin,  Supervisor, John Lougee, and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.   Absent was Supervisor, Steve McClelland.  Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, Greg Kruk, Solicitor, and Dan Whaling, Road Master.  Visitors included, Jerry Stormer, Brian Smith, and Patricia Hamblin.

Chairman, Donna Cooper opened the meeting at 7 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR
Brian Smith introduced himself to the board.  He is running for the state representative seat.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by Robert Hetrick, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the April 14, 2020, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. There were no permits issued in April.   
2. The April 27th COG meeting was canceled however, first aid kits were ordered for each township interested in getting them.  We received two kits. 
3. There are five junk cars along the road in the Smithtown area.  Supervisor, Robert Hetrick and Dan Whaling will look into the matter.
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SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk reported the Code Book is ready to be adopted at the June meeting.  A lengthy ad will have to be printed in the newspaper for the ordinance.
On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, permission to advertise the Code Book ordinance adoption was granted.

NEW BUSINESS  
Calhoun Subdivision……
On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the Calhoun subdivision was approved as recommended by the Planning Board.

OLD BUSINESS
The board decided to not reschedule clean up days until September.

ROAD REPORT
Roadmaster, Dan Whaling reported the grader is back in service.  He met with KC Construction along with Supervisor, Robert Hetrick to discuss paving plans on Kyle Run Road.  Paving will begin as soon as the asphalt plants are up and producing again.

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, double seal coating bids for Old Grade Road, Rockdale Road, and Kyle Run Road will be advertised to be opened at the June regular monthly meeting.

OPEN TO THE FLOOR
Supervisor, Donna Cooper reminded everyone to encourage others to fill out the 2020 Census.  About 71% of Washington Township residents have responded thus far.  

ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 7:40 PM.



Respectfully submitted,        


 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer 
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